



July 25, 2019

John J. Long, City Clerk City Clerk's Office, City Hall 93 Highland Avenue Somerville, MA 02143

Dear Mr. Long:

Thank you for your letter addressed June 26, 2019 regarding the City Council's request (Docket #204860) to restore a stop on Route 95 on Mystic Avenue. The stop in question, stop #2881 (Mystic Ave @ Moreland St) was eliminated in 2017 due to its inaccessible and unsafe location, just before the on-ramp to I-93 across four lanes of traffic with no crosswalk or pedestrian signal.

The MBTA's Service Planning Department is available to discuss options for reactivating this stop. Staff will reach out to the Somerville Planning Department. Thanks again.

Sincerely,

Steve Poftak

General Manager

CITY CLERK'S OFFICE